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EIOPA Consultation new proportionality regime under Solvency II

Consultation Summary Note

Purpose of the consultation

On 30 April 2024, the European Commission requested EIOPA’s technical advice on the implementation of the new proportionality framework 
under Solvency II. The purpose of the consultation was to allow EIOPA to gather feedback on the implementation of the new proportionality 
framework. This framework aimed to refine the methodology for classifying insurance undertakings as "small and non-complex," and to 
establish conditions for applying proportionality measures to other insurers not fitting this category by default. 

It is noted that proportionality principles were already included in Solvency II and aimed to reduce regulatory burdens and costs on small and 
non-complex companies, ensuring that compliance was attainable and relevant to each entity’s risk profile. The goal of the consultation was to 
improve consistency and clarity in applying proportionality principles to reduce regulatory burdens.

Issuing Authority European Insurance and Occupational Pensions Authority (EIOPA)

Brief Overview of AAE Response

The AAE welcomed EIOPA’s proposed proportionality framework under Solvency II, which aimed to reduce regulatory burdens for Small and 
Non-Complex Undertakings (SNCUs) and low-risk entities. The AAE supported extending proportionality measures to a broader range of 
undertakings, emphasising the importance of clear, consistent criteria to ensure regulatory convergence across Member States. 

The response underscored the need for proportionality measures that were practical, fair, and aligned with the goal of maintaining policyholder 
protection while avoiding excessive administrative demands. The AAE advocated for enhanced clarity regarding key definitions, thresholds, and 
approval processes, particularly concerning supervisory approval requirements, valuation methodologies, and the application of proportionality 
measures to reinsurance, liquidity, and governance. The response highlighted the need to address potential discrepancies in supervisory 
practices to ensure uniform application. Additionally, the AAE recommended indexing thresholds to inflation and further refining conditions for 
simplified reporting and risk assessment.
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https://www.eiopa.europa.eu/document/download/1ef70bba-3e4e-4a4b-ab05-99cecfe17c15_en?filename=Consultation%20Paper%20on%20the%20implementation%20of%20the%20new%20proportionality%20framework%20under%20%20Solvency%20II.pdf
https://www.eiopa.europa.eu/eiopa-consults-new-proportionality-regime-under-solvency-ii-2024-08-02_en?prefLang=de
https://actuary.eu/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/AAE_response_SII_Proportionality_Contribution2f1489b3-fcf5-42f0-a91d-8c48d3a0954a.pdf
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